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1. Note from the Canadian Minister at Washington to the Secretary 

of State of the United States 

CANADIAN LEGATION 

WASHINGTON, November 14, 1934. 

Sm: 

The Government of Canada for many months have been giving careful 
consideration to the means whereby the exchange of commodities between 
Canada and the United States might ,be increased, and I have been 
instructed to present a statement of their views for the information of 
the Government of the United States. The Government of Canada believe 
that the time has come for definite action and that the declared desire of 
both Governments to improve conditions of trade between the two countries 
should now be carried into effect by the negotiation of a comprehensive 
trade agreement. 

You will recall that when the Prime Minister of Canada visited Wash-
ington in April, 1933, at the invitation of the President of the United States, 
the development of trade between the two countries was sympathetically 
discussed. On April 29, 1933, Mr.  Roosevelt and Mr. Bennett issued a 
joint statement at ,the end of their conversations, which concluded as 
follows : 

" We have also discussed the problems peculiar to the United 
States and Canada. We have agreed to .begin a search for means to 
increase the exchange of commodities between our two countries, and 
thereby promote not only economic betterment on the North American 
continent, but also the general improvement of world conditions." 

At that time it was expected that at an early date the President would be 
vested with special powers to enter into agreements looking toward an 
increase in the exchange of commodities between the United States and 
other countries. Since Mr. Bennett's visit, informal discussions have  been 

 carried on, and several methods of improving trade relations between the 
two countries have been suggested and examined. 

In the past eighteen months the Governments of the United. States 
and Canada have repeatedly manifested their determination to increase 
international trade, by declarations of policy and by the conclusion of 
bilateral trade agreements. , 

Within that period of time Canada has made trade agreements with 
several European countries. 

The policy of the Government of Canada with respect to trade rela-
tions with the United States was again stated by the Prime Minister of 
Canada speaking in the House of Commons on February 19, 1934. Mr. 
Bennett on that occasion referred to the fact that the Governments of the 
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